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Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Tenant safety is our first priority and as you know we wrote to you again on 28 June 2017 
updating you on the cladding systems on our multi-storeys in Dundee.  The systems meet the 
required safety standards and none of our multis have the same cladding systems or materials 
used in Grenfell Tower. 
 
Although the cladding system on Dudhope meets all the required safety standards because the 
refurbishment work was done many years ago, as an additional measure to further re-assure all 
tenants of the safety of the block, on Tuesday 27 June 2017 a cladding panel was removed and 
a sample of the insulation material was taken to be sent for analysis.  The sample of insulation 
was analysed and confirmed to be mineral wool.  This has been independently verified as non-
combustible. 
 
We held the first of the drop-in sessions at Dudhope Court on Thursday, 29 June 2017 and 
thank those who attended to discuss their issues. 
 
We would remind you that free fire safety visits by the Scottish Fire and Rescue Service are 
available on request by telephoning 0800 0731 999 or by texting ‘FIRE’ to 80800. 
 
We will continue to keep you informed of any further developments. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 
 

 
 
 

Elaine Zwirlein 
Executive Director of Neighbourhood Services 


